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SUBMISSION

RE: State Environmental Planning Policy (Major Development) Amendment

(South Wallarah Peninsula) 2012

The SEPP Amendment proposes the addition of ‘exhibition’ as a permissible use.  This in itself is not an issue but the Catherine Hill Bay Progress Association wishes to raise concerns in relation to any future proposed exhibition village. This is in connection to the heritage significance of the existing village and its setting. 

We are concerned that activities associated with use as ‘exhibition’ may impact detrimentally upon the heritage significance.  Our concerns relate to the visual impacts of any signage and advertising, traffic generation, management of parking and any associated retail. As the South Wallarah Peninsula site is in close proximity to the State heritage-listed area, we suggest that the controls applying to heritage conservation areas should also set the benchmark in relation to signage, advertising and traffic management. We also believe that any future Exhibition Village should be referred to the Heritage Council for their review prior to approval.

We firmly believe that it is important that there be no visual impact on the adjacent heritage village. As the exhibition village is likely to become a permanent feature it should be accompanied by a detailed heritage impact assessment in particular focusing on view impacts to Catherine Hill Bay village and Moonee Beach.
Yours faithfully

Suzanne Whyte, President Catherine Hill Bay Progress Association

